
To whom it may concern, 

This bill goes beyond being objectionable because it proposes to remove laws currently in place that 

provide protection for our children and youth (statutory rape laws and age of consent laws).  Without 

the statutory rape laws and age of consent laws that are currently in place, not only would victims of 

rape have no legal recourse, but the absence of those laws would legalize statutory rape.  The things 

being proposed in this bill have nothing to do with offering true liberty, and everything to do with the 

destruction of society. 

 

    Sincerely, 

             Martin Best 


